
Sigel Township 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
July 15th, 2024 

Sigel Township Hall, 5784 Sand Beach Rd, Harbor Beach, MI 48441 

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Maurer at 8:01 pm. Board members present: Maurer, Bischer, 
Essenmacher, Sweeney and Grekowicz.  Also in attendance were Fire Fighters Joel Kiehl and Jason 
Lermont, resident Andy Kirsch and Road Commissioner John Hunt. 

Minutes were approved from the June 17th, 2024, Meeting. Motion Essenmacher, second Grekowicz to 
approve minutes. Motion Carried 5-0. 

Treasurer Report: General Fund starting balance $931,974.64. Income of $10,655.80 and Expenses of 
$16,776.06 for an ending balance of $926,811.05. Fire Fund starting balance $428,045.66. Income of 
$4,163.77 and Expenses of $2,520.21 for an ending balance of $429,689.22. Road Fund starting balance 
$53,210.80. Income of $4,51.48 and Expenses of $0 for an ending balance of $57,762.63. Total of all 
three ending balances of $1,414,262.90. Motion Sweeney, second Essenmacher to approve all 3 
treasurer reports. Motion Carried 5-0. 

Motion Bischer, second Essenmacher to pay months bills in the following amounts. General Fund 
$16,776.06 checks 1223-1236. Fire Fund $2,520.21 checks 1896-1898. Road Fund $0.00. Motion Carried 
5-0. 

Supervisor Maurer reported that the application of road brine is complete and the Minden Rd paving 
project is complete. 

Motion Grekowicz, seconded by Sweeney to replace a culvert on Cook Rd ¾ mile west of Parisville Rd 
and at an estimated cost of $5,500.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Clerk Bischer reported that the Township website Domain name was approved as sigeltownshipmi.gov. 
This will allow the next steps in the creation of the website to be completed and the website will be 
launched soon. 

The L-4029 was tabled until the next meeting since the Township Road Millage will be on the August 
ballot. 

During the Ambulance report Joel Kiehl reported that Central Huron Ambulance will be replacing 
equipment on a 10-year payment plan. 

Firefighters reported that the sweatshirts have arrived and will be distributed.  All of the fire trucks will 
be receiving their annual inspection shortly. 

During Public Comment, John Hunt spoke about his candidacy for District 5 County Commissioner and 
his past board experience on the Huron County Road Commisssion.  Andy Kirsch inquired why he pays 
Huron County taxes for Sanilac County roads.  He is unhappy with the condition of Kipper Rd from 
Parisville Rd to Johnston Rd.  After a rain event, water lays on the shoulder of the road.  Supervisor 
Maurer will be in contact with the Road Commission to address the issue. 

Motion Bischer, second Essenmacher to adjourn meeting. Motion Carried 5-0. Meeting Adjourned at 
8:46pm. 

 

Dennis Bischer, Sigel Township Clerk 


